
FIRE DISTRICT TAX COLLECTORS 
As of July 1, 2023, Pine Meadow Fire District merged with the New 

Hartford Village Fire District. Residents formerly served and taxed by the 

Pine Meadow Fire District are now served and taxed by New Hartford 

Village Fire District.  All tax records for Pine Meadow have been 

transferred to the New Hartford Village Fire District. 

NEW HARTFORD VILLAGE FIRE DISTRICT 

Christine Rhoades, Tax Collector 

P.O. Box 292 

New Hartford, CT 06057 

860-738-3407 

nhvfd68@gmail.com  (best way to reach Christine) 

1.7 mills on the 2022 Grand List 

 

SOUTH END FIRE DISTRICT 

Roxanne Helt, Tax Collector 

P.O. Box 1075 

New Hartford, CT 06057 

860-482-5758 

sefdtaxcollector@sbcglobal.net 

.95 mills on the 2022 Grand List 

Please do not call the Town of New Hartford Tax Collector for information 

regarding your fire taxes.  Your fire district taxes are separate from the 

Town taxes.  Fire District Tax Collectors are Part Time Employees of the 

Fire Districts and are not available every day.  Please be patient when 

contacting the tax collector for information. 
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